
 
GENERAL PURPOSE MEETING 

 
Monday, February 5, 2013 

 
6:00 p.m. 

 
 

Council members: Marc Crawford-Chair, Dave Sadoff-Vice Chair, Cheryl Miraglia,  
         Sheila Cunha, John Ryzanych, Matt Turner, Aileen Chong-Jeung 

 
 

        Location: Castro Valley Library – 3600 Norbridge Avenue, Castro Valley, CA 94646 
 

 

Summary Minutes 
  
 PUBLIC COMMENT 
 

Ken Carbone stated that the majority of funds from the County for economic development are 
given to the Chamber of Commerce.  The Chamber of Commerce contract is up for renewal 
and Mr. Carbone asked the Council is the Chamber of Commerce the appropriate place to 
spend County dollars.   
 

 

I. Approval of Minutes - October 2012 minutes – continued to March 18, 2013. 
 
 
II. Redevelopment Projects Report    
  
 Eileen Dalton, Community Development Agency reported on the status of projects in the 
 unincorporated area. 
 
 In February 2011, the Board of Supervisors approved a $128 million dollar Public Improvement 
 Agreement with the Redevelopment Agency to fund planned redevelopment projects. The 
 projects were organized in two (2) tiers. Tier One projects were those projects that were 
 vetted by the community and planned for implementation over the next five year period.  Tier 
 Two projects were identified projects that had not been fully vetted or were expected to be 
 funded in the next five year period, after completion of Tier One projects. 
 
 After the dissolution of the Redevelopment Agency, in June 2012, as part of the annual budget 
 adoption the Board of Supervisors agreed to provide funding for Tier One Projects, up to $18 
 million dollars per year for up to five years. 

 
III. Law Enforcement Reports  

 
Officer Chris Sherry and Sergeant Mike Brush of the California Highway Patrol (CHP) presented 
a report for law enforcement activity in the Castro Valley area for the last quarter of 2012.  
 
Speeding tickets – 1,769 
Distracted driving - 134 
Seatbelt citations – 214 
Car seat violation – 39 
Verbal warnings – 651 
Injury accidents – 117 



 
 
Property damage accidents – 250 
Stranded motorists – 326 
 
The Castro Valley CHP has a Twitter page @CHPCastroValley.  
 
Sergeant Brett Scheuller presented a report for the Alameda County Sheriff’s Office law 
enforcement Activities for the Castro Valley Area for the months of November and December of 
2012 and January 2013                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 
 
The Sheriff’s Office participated in a bar crawl on November 21, 2012, which resulted in fifteen 
(15) arrests and nine (9) misdemeanors. 
 
 
The Sheriff’s Office reported that marijuana grow operations are on the rise.  On November 30, 
2012 the Sheriff’s Office busted an illegal narcotics operation in a private residence that was 
guarded by an alligator.   
 
On December 20, 2012 the Sheriff’s Office participated in a minor decoy operation for tobacco 
sales which resulted in three (3) violations.  
 
The Sheriff’s Office participated in the 21 DUI Campaign for the holiday season, which resulted 
in 361 DUI arrests.   
 
 
 

      

 The meeting was adjourned to March 18, 2013. 
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